

## THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION



Victoria F. Sheehan Commissioner

March 20, 2019

Jennifer Parkhurst Town of Hudson Conservation Commission 12 School Street Hudson, N.H. 03051

Re: Request for Alternate Land Use

Dear Ms. Parkhurst:

I write in response to the Town of Hudson Conservation Commission's request to use the Circumferential Highway Corridor for recreational purposes. I have recently had a conversation with Elvis Dhima, the Hudson Town Engineer. According to Mr. Dhima, granting the Conservation Commission's request would be contrary to the Town's intended future use of the corridor. As a result, the Department of Transportation is unable to grant your request.

I realize this is not the answer you hoped for, but unfortunately it is the Department's position at this time.

Sincerely,

Stephen G. LaBonte

Administrator

Bureau of Right-of-Way

Cc: Elvis Dhima